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i have been busy this morning.  i have been collecting 
my manna for the day.  the thing about manna, it is 
only good for the day it is gathered.  one cannot store 
it up and then expect to relax and feed off the bounty.

of course. i'm talking about the manna God used to feed 
the jews as they made their escape from egypt in exodus 
16.  (we also are being fed as we make our escape from 
this world.)  it is described as men eating angels' 
food.
but soon it became old to them and the complaining 
began.

if we go to God at all, do we go with complaints about 
things in our lives or do we approach with reverence; 
with a heart of praise and worship.  i'm here to tell 
you, there is nothing like feeding on that manna that 
He rains down in the morning.  as i recognize my own 
wretchedness and His worthiness, tears always flow as i 
embrace the unmerited favor He has given to me.

this is no place for complacency or complaining.  it is 
an honor to enter His presence and feast on all His 
goodness.  His mercies are new every morning.  the word 
says, "blessed are those who hunger and thirst for 
righteousness, for they shall be filled."  matt 5:6  we 
are like that baby bird, safe in their feathered nest, 
their mouths wide open, begging to be fed.  and though 
attempt is made to fed them all equally, the one who is 
the most impassioned likely garners the most.  as a 
result, the grow the biggest and the strongest.



friends, we are not merely seeking an escape from this 
world.  we are seeking to escape into that ocean of 
love that will envelope us.  i am reminded of the story 
in ezekiel 47.  as he entered the water it was at first 
only ankle deep; then knees, then waist and then one 
had to swim.  swim or be drown.  honestly, i am 
perplexed as to whether i desire to swim or drown in 
that love.

this is a love story.  the greatest love story ever 
told.  as i think i said once before, "He loved us so 
much that He'd rather die than live without us.  and so 
He did."  He wants us to love Him back that way.  as we 
are the apple of His eye, He longs to be the apple of 
your eye.  perhaps seeing through that apple, we will 
one day make us understand.

"narrow is the gate and difficult is the way which 
leads to life, and there are few who find it."  matt 
7:14  there are may diversions which would hinder us 
from that narrow way.  but Jesus said, "I am the way, 
the truth, and the life.  no one comes to the Father 
except through Me"  john 14:6

it is estimated there are over four thousand religions 
in the world.  out of them all, Jesus claimed to be the 
only way to the Father.  i suggest you ask Him to back 
it up.  He has to my satisfaction.  If you are 
sincerely seeking the truth, He will reveal it to you.  
He does not want any to be deceived or diverted from 
that path.

the bible tells us that hell has enlarged itself.  it 
was only created for the angels who rebelled.  it's 



scope has been increased to accommodate all those now 
being deceived.  don't be one of them, i pray.

this is not what i had originally planned to write on.  
i had something entirely different prepared and the 
Holy Spirit prompted this instead.  maybe it is 
especially for someone out there. maybe it's for you.  
these summons will become less and less frequent until 
they finally cease.  that's when one's heart becomes 
hardened to even notice.  eventually one must respond 
or suffer the consequences.

linda


